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From the editor 
Well everyone said where was the wet. Here it is just a 

bit ƭŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ŀƭƭΦ And it came in a big way last week with 

more than 10 inches of rain in five hours and 75 kms an 

hour wind gusts, street flooding and a clean-up. 

Although we all ask the question, what is late these days. 

Last year saw the rain last well into March and April. The 

swamps are filling and geese eggs are being picked up in 

ŀ ŦŜǿ ǎǿŀƳǇǎΦ 5Ŝƭǘŀ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŦƭƻƻŘŜŘ ȅŜǘ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ 

rains on the east coast will see the Mitchell full and out 

on the floodplains. There have already been some 

cyclone warnings in the north with the coming of good 

monsoon lows across Northern Australia. 

We have had a busy 2011 at the Land Office with the 

temporary setback of three staff members moving on 

over the last few months. Our main concern is to keep to 

our plan of getting the magazine out on time as a 

quarterly issue and vacant positions advertised. 

Compliments on our first edition have come in. One 

reader wondered ƛŦ ǿŜ ƘŀŘƴΩǘ ǎŀƛŘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ Ŝnough to write about in 

this issue. But here it is, on time and plenty to say. 

We say hi to international friends who read this issue. 

Thank you for your comments. Special thanks go to Tony 

Meyer and the media team at the Northwest Indian 

Fisheries Commission in Washington. Soon we will have 

a website that will publish the magazine online as well as 

the hard copies for Kowanyama mob. NWIFCΩǎ ŀŘǾƻŎŀŎȅ 

work has been our inspiration for many years 

YƻǿŀƴȅŀƳŀΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ has learnt from the design of the 

NWIFC site. It has had a simple and easy to use format 

for a long time. Our website will get the magazine out to 

the wider community in Australia and overseas. Guy our 

Cairns graphic artist has moved to Melbourne to be with 

family. He is still working on our website with Aaron who 

continues to take an interest in Land Office activities.  

Thank you Guy and Aaron. Land Office honours Aaron, 

{ǉǳŜŀƪȅ ŀƴŘ aŀƴƎƻΩǎ ǾŀƭǳŜŘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳtion to Land Office 

business, we thank them and say that everyone here will 

miss them very much. Thanks also to the Hughes family 

for the late Phyllis HughesΩ photo, and the Adams family 

for their aerial image.  

To our readers. Enjoy our wet season issue. 
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THE FLOODS ARE COMING  

And so are the jew fish

People have started digging worm bait. The wet is finally here. The 

creek has started to rise for the third time and we should see people 

fishing in the flood water soon but no big flows in the Mitchell yet. 

With the little bit of early 

rain we got before 

Christmas the swamp 

turtles came out but soon 

found the high levels of the 

swamps drop when rain did 

not keep falling. 

Five turtles were found 

along roads in one day of 

hunting. They must have 

been looking for a swamp 

with good water levels. 

 The geese are having the 

same trouble with swamp 

water levels. Some have 

laid eggs that have drowned 

after the last lot of heavy 

storms.  

The lucky birds are still 

bending grass for nests. 

Only a few eggs have been 

gathered with some brown 

eggs that must have been 

laid after the December 

rains that were not 

followed by the usual 

December and January 

storms. 

 


